WORLD AIDS DAY HONOURED AT THE

CAPE TOWN INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION CENTRE  

CELEBRATING HEROES  on  WORLD AIDS DAY 1 DECEMBER 2011

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

The fight to eradicate AIDS continues and each year on the 1 December the world remembers millions of people who have died or contracted HIV/Aids. It is also a time where 'special' people are honoured for their participation in providing treatment, testing, education and support to people with Aids.

This year the Africa Centre for HIV/Aids Management at Stellenbosch University presented their 7th Annual Gala Concert in partnership with the Western Cape Government Health. They celebrated and honoured unsung heroes and saluted individuals and organizations who have selflessly contributed towards the fight against HIV/AIDS.  The 23rd World Aids Day was also commemorated.
MESSAGE FROM THE WESTERN CAPE MINISTER OF HEALTH, THEUNS BOTHA
Western Cape Government Health is a willing an successful partner for HIV Testing and Counselling, and our track record in this regard stands testimony to this.  747 139 were achieved against a target of 554 244 in the Annual Performance Plan 2010/2011.  This target was then increased to 1.1 million for a fifteen month period from May 2010 till end July 2011. The final number of patients tested was 1 042 942. We had an 8% HIV positivity rate. Translated into numbers, it is 83 435 patients.  It is estimated that about 20% of the latter number can receive antiretroviral treatment.

Through triple therapy, the prevention of mother-to child transmission of HIV the current transmission rate is below 3% while the number of patients placed on anti-retroviral therapy is exceeding 100 000. 

This provincial government is committed to the battle against HIV Aids and will continue to allocate budget towards this battle. In fact, we regard this as one of our most important health obligations towards the public of the Western Cape. Given this responsibility we call on individuals to take responsibility for their own health, and for the risks they take in making irresponsible decisions affecting their own health. Become our partners in government to eradicate the scourges of ill-health and contribute to wellness.
The star studded evening was produced and directed by Jimmie Earl Perry and supported by many entertainment icons that included Dutch X-Factor winner Sharon Kips, South Africa's pop sensation Vicky Sampson, Eddie Atherton, Wolfgang Riebe, Soli Philander (MC), Mike Campbell Rhythm Orchestra, Grammy Award winners Ladysmith Black Mambazo and others.  Jimmie is also the Africa Centre for HIV/AIDS Management’s director of educational theatre and creative arts and the first UNAIDS Special Goodwill Ambassador to South Africa.

Three significant awards were presented by the Africa Centre Africa Centre for HIV/Aids Management and the Western Cape Government Health -

Award for Lifetime Achievement in the HIV-field went to Archbishop Emeritus Desmond Tutu. - Born in Klerksdorp in 1931, he became an international icon of justice and achieved worldwide fame in the 1980s for his strong and committed stance against the evil doctrine of apartheid. He was the first black South African Archbishop of Cape Town as well as bishop of the Anglican Church of Southern Africa. He has received many, many rewards, including the Nobel Peace Prize in 1984, the Albert Schweitzer Prize for Humanitarianism in 1986, the Sydney Peace Prize in 1999 and the American Presidential Medal of Freedom in 2009. Also in 2009, at this very function, he received the Van Emden Prize for activities in the humanitarian field.  He has close ties with Stellenbosch University

This Award was given to Bishop Tutu by - Prof Russel Botman (Rector and Vic-Chancellor - University of Stellenbosch)
The PDM Student Award for 2011 (Postgraduate Diploma in HIV/AIDS Management) went to Josephine Herbert who achieved the highest mark among more than 330 students in this year’s PDM programme. A Postgraduate Diploma in HIV/AIDS Management is offered by the Africa Centre each year. Originally from Cape Town, Josephine is currently based in Kimberley where her work responsibilities include the monitoring of Antiretroviral and TB medicines at public healthcare institutions and the provincial depot in the Northern Cape. 

This award was given to Josephine Herbert by Jimmy Ledwaba (Chief Director - Health Programmes, Western Cape Government Health.

And the award for The Best Performing Sub-District amongst the HAST Programme Indicators was given to Swartland Sub-District. HAST incorporates the Social Aspects of HIV/AIDS Research Alliance (SAHARA), an alliance of partners established to conduct, support and use social sciences research to prevent the further spread of HIV and mitigate the impact of its devastation in sub-Saharan Africa.

This award was also given by Jimmy Ledwaba (Chief Director - Health Programmes, Western Cape Government Health)
For more information please contact – Prof Jan du Toit, director of the Africa Centre for HIV/AIDS management 021 808 3004, 083 626 3082

Ends
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MORE ABOUT - EMERITUS ARCHBISHOP TUTU 

Bishop Tutu has received many, many rewards, including the Nobel Peace Prize in 1984, the Albert Schweitzer Prize for Humanitarianism in 1986, the Sydney Peace Prize in 1999 and the American Presidential Medal of Freedom in 2009. Also in 2009, at this very function, he received the Van Emden Prize for activities in the humanitarian field. He has close ties with Stellenbosch University: he was a driving force behind the Desmond Tutu TB Centre and the Beyers Naude Centre for Public Theology at the University, and has been awarded an honorary doctorate at Stellenbosch for his efforts. We would not have had him here without the efforts of Dr Harold Robles from MKI that he has had close ties with. Often regarded as "South Africa's moral conscience", he has been described by former President Nelson Mandela, as "sometimes strident, often tender, never afraid and seldom without humour, the voice of the voiceless. He once said that "those who work to care for people suffering from AIDS and TB are wiping a tear from God's eye'''. Tonight, we wish to honour him for being a ceaseless campaigner for the plight of all those infected and affected by HIV and AIDS in South Africa - and indeed for his contribution in wiping a tear from God's eye. . 

He has received many, many rewards, including the Nobel Peace Prize in 1984, the Albert Schweitzer Prize for Humanitarianism in 1986, the Sydney Peace Prize in 1999 and the American Presidential Medal of Freedom in 2009. Also in 2009, at this very function, he received the Van Emden Prize for activities in the humanitarian field. He has close ties with Stellenbosch University: he was a driving force behind the Desmond Tutu TB Centre and the Beyers Naude Centre for Public Theology at the University, and has been awarded an honorary doctorate at Stellenbosch for his efforts. We would not have had him here without the efforts of Dr Harold Robles from MKI that he has had close ties with. 

Often regarded as "South Africa's moral conscience", he has been described by former President Nelson Mandela, as "sometimes strident, often tender, never afraid and seldom without humour, the voice of the voiceless. He once said that "those who work to care for people suffering from AIDS and TB are wiping a tear from God's eye'''. Tonight, we wish to honour him for being a ceaseless campaigner for the plight of all those infected and affected by HIV and AIDS in South Africa - and indeed for his contribution in wiping a tear from God's eye. 

OTHER ARTISTS  FEATURED AT THE CONCERT - Amongst the other artists and people that were featured were Vuyiseka Dubula, Nombeko Mpongo and Toni Zimmerman, three HIV positive women who have defied the stigma of Aids and successfully living their lives helping others; Janelle Visagie and Arline Jaftha (Opera); an extraordinary group of young Jazz artists that included Sandile Gonstana, Chad Zerf, Amy Campbell, Spha Mdlalose, Vuyo Sotashe and others; a 20 voice strong youth choir directed by Lynette Petersen and Larry Joe who made headlines when he recorded his debut album 'Crazy Life' in Douglas Prison a year ago 

SOME FACTS -

The Africa Centre for HIV/AIDS Management at Stellenbosch University (http://www.aidscentre.sun.ac.za/) is an institution for teaching, research and community service at Stellenbosch University, under the umbrella of the Faculty of Economic and Management Sciences.

The aim of the Western Cape Government Health is to conduct original, basic and applied research, as well as to provide education and training to students and the community on all aspects relating to tuberculosis.  They furthermore facilitate the collaboration between the many researchers involved in both HIV and TB, to ultimately contribute significantly to the control of tuberculosis in Southern Africa, the African Continent and other global communities. 

The UNGASS Declaration of Commitment was signed by all 189 members of the UN in June 2001. The governments of these countries committed themselves to taking action on HIV/AIDS in the fields of leadership, prevention, care and support, treatment, reducing vulnerability, as well as human rights. The agreement by heads of state and representatives of government to support the Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS sent a signal from governments that urgency would be needed to address the devastation of the pandemic with leadership, honesty and action.
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